
   Village Voice 

 

Break up for Christmas 
holidays  

Friday 15th December 
2017   

 

INSET days 

Monday 18th December 
and Tuesday 19th 
December.   

 

Back to school 

Wednesday 3rd January 
2018 

 

DATES 

The first term of the year has come to an end and 
it is time for the Christmas Holidays.  It has been 
an extremely busy term and the children have 
worked hard and settled into their new year 
groups.   

 

Parent Forums have been held this term with many 
parent/carers attending to give their views about 
Village Primary School.  These parent forum 
meetings are there to  provide you with the 
opportunity to share your opinions about Village 
Primary School.  We ask attending parents to 
express their views about the things that we as a 
school do well, as well as the things that you feel 
we may need to improve.   After each meeting the 
Senior Leadership Team consider ways to make 
the changes that you would like to see.  The latest 
parent forum meeting was to discuss 
ôCommunicationõ between school and parents.  Miss 
Blurton  and Mrs Collins chaired the meeting and 
received some useful insights about the 
effectiveness  of current communication.   We will 
let you know after the holidays about how we plan 
to implement any changes.   

All parents/carers are welcome at the meetings so 
please come along and share your views next time. 

 

Village Primary School promotes the TEAM 
message: 

We want you as parent/carers to be part of this 
TEAM and help create a Parent Partnership.    The 
next meeting will be held on  

School News 

TOGETHER EVERYBODY ACHIEVES MORE 
Tolerance + Equality + Achievement + Motivation 

Future INSET Days 

Friday 23rd  March 2018 

Friday 25th May 2018 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?url=http://village.derby.sch.uk/&rct=j&frm=1&q=&esrc=s&sa=U&ved=0ahUKEwiDjcH0oZTPAhXKAMAKHUsmD5IQwW4IOjAS&usg=AFQjCNHSexMRBSD5T5Oop0w_M1xy-4DTsw


During the last term, many pupils have fallen victim to illness and as a result had 
to stay at home rather than attending school. At Village Primary School, we work  
hard to communicate the importance of good attendance and punctuality to 
parents/ carers and the pupils and reward classes and children who attend school 
and arrive on time each day.  We would like to take this opportunity to remind you 
of some of the preventative measures that will help both you and your child avoid 
illness. 

 

 

 

¶ Please make sure your child is wrapped up warm in the cold weather.   

¶ Eating a healthy breakfast can boost energy and provide essential nutrients 

needed by the body.   

¶ Drinking plenty of water to keep the body and the BRAIN hydrated and 

working properly.   

¶ Ensuring that your child gets enough sleep each night to allow them to be 

ready to learn and promote a feeling of well being.  

¶ Reminding children of the need to wash  their hands with warm soapy water 

after using the toilet is vital to stop germs spreading around school.   

¶  Making sure that your child learns to cover their nose or mouth when they 

cough or sneeze and to use a tissue to blow their nose in order to stop the 

spread of germs.   

 

 

 

 

 

Health and Hygiene 

 

 Information Zone 

This  video is called ôThe 
Kids with the Dirty Handsõ 
and talks about how germs 
are easily spread. 

https://www.youtube.com/
watch?v=GgS9oFH9IMA 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?url=http://village.derby.sch.uk/&rct=j&frm=1&q=&esrc=s&sa=U&ved=0ahUKEwiDjcH0oZTPAhXKAMAKHUsmD5IQwW4IOjAS&usg=AFQjCNHSexMRBSD5T5Oop0w_M1xy-4DTsw


St Giles Christmas Service 

Once again, the children and staff of Village 
Primary School joined the St Giles Church 
staff for a Christmas Service on Thursday 
14th December.  This is usually held at the 
church, however due to the bad weather and 
icy conditions the service was held in the 
school hall.  The children learnt about the 
meaning of Christmas for those who follow 
the Christian faith and sang songs.   

We want to thank St Giles Church for 
leading these special celebrations.  Village 
Primary School staff would like to wish you 
all a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New 
Year.   

 Christmas Celebrations 

 On Friday 15th December, people everywhere got in on the act and wore       
Christmas jumpers to support the Save the Children Charity.  At Village Primary 
School staff and pupils will be asked to come to school wearing a festive jumper.  
Donations of 50p were collected and all money raised will be sent to the Save the 
Children Charity so youõll be helping to save childrenõs lives. 

CLASS PARTIES 

Friday the 15th was the last day of term and was also class party day.  We asked 
for small donations of party food for your child to share with their class.  We 
would like to say thank you to all who sent in donations and helped to make the 
parties special for the children.   The children had a great time and it was a      
fantastic way to finish off the term and start the festive holidays.        

 

 

Thank you to all of those  
of you who  attended 
our  Christmas Fayre.    

 

 It was great to see 
many people gathered 
and having fun.                                         

                                            
We raised an amazing     
   Ã400 



Over the Christmas Holidays, we want your child to have fun. 
We know that many children have access to computers, tablets 
and phones at home. As they are not at schoolð there is more 
time for your child to use these devices.   At Village Primary, we 
teach children about being e-safe, and how to use 
interactive equipment sensibly.  We have recently learnt 
about Cyber Bullying during our Anti-Bullying Week 
assembly and the children have discussed what to do 
about this in lessons.    

Cyber bullying is only one of the dangers faced by your child 
when ôon-lineõ.  As a helpful reminder to you and them, below is a 
poster to show your child to help remind them of how to be 
SMART when using the internet. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

STAY SAFEð STAY SMART! 

Information Zone 



During the second week of January, from the 8th through to the 14th, the UK is 
being asked by The National Obesity Forum (www.nationalobesityforum.org.uk)  to 
join in with making a national New Yearõs resolution to help improve the nationõs 
health.  Ideas to do this include cooking more healthily, avoiding snacks, or being a 
little more physically active. 

 

At Village Primary School there are lots of exciting things planned to help raise 
awareness about the risk of obesity and to get the children to understand how to 
stay fit and  healthy.   All pupils will be provided with fruit to eat at playtimes and 
lessons will teach children about food that is healthy and ways to get more active.  
The whole school will do a ôMile a Dayõ whether it is walking, jogging or running and 
in assemblies Miss Blurton (who recently qualified as a Konga instructor) will be 
getting the children active with some energetic Konga routines.   

 

During National Obesity Awareness Week, special free Family Konga classes will 
be held for pupils and their parents/carers.  Village staff will also be taking part 
in some sessions.  A Konga Kids after school club will begin after the Christmas 
holidays where children can come and dance, squat and jump their way through 
Konga routines each week.  Some classes have recently had Konga instructors come 
into school and teach their PE lessons and the response and energy from the 
children was amazing.   

 

Join in National Obesity Awareness week and make your healthy New Yearõs 
resolution now!  

 

 

 Information Zone 

http://www.noaw.org.uk/get-involved/make-resolution/
http://www.noaw.org.uk/get-involved/make-resolution/
http://www.google.co.uk/url?url=http://village.derby.sch.uk/&rct=j&frm=1&q=&esrc=s&sa=U&ved=0ahUKEwiDjcH0oZTPAhXKAMAKHUsmD5IQwW4IOjAS&usg=AFQjCNHSexMRBSD5T5Oop0w_M1xy-4DTsw


Many children will receive bikes, 
scooters, skateboard and roller 
skates as Christmas gifts.   We 
would like to take this 
opportunity to remind you to 
also give the gift of a safety 
helmet.  Riding bikes and 
scooters is a lot of fun but 
accidents can and do happen.  
Without a safety helmet, 
serious head injuries can occur 
and a head injury can mean a 
brain injury. That is why it is 
extremely important to wear a 
correctly fitted safety helmet.  

Please follow the guide when 
fitting a helmet and make sure 
that your helmet is the correct 
type for each activity. 

POLITE REMINDER 

Please remind children that they 
should dismount from their bike 
or scooter before entering the 
school grounds.  This is to keep 
them safe but also ensure the 
safety of others. 

Thank you in advance for     
your co- operation.   

Information Zone 

http://kidshealth.org/en/kids/brain.html

